
 

 

22 September 2014 
 

To: Members of the Hong Kong Institute of CPAs 
All other interested parties 

 

INVITATION TO COMMENT ON IASB DISCUSSION PAPER OF REPORTING 
THE FINANCIAL EFFECTS OF RATE REGULATION 
 

Comments to be received by 5 December 2014 
 

The Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants' (Institute) Financial Reporting 
Standards Committee (FRSC) is seeking comments on the IASB Discussion Paper which 
has been posted on the Institute's website at: 
http://www.hkicpa.org.hk/file/media/section6_standards/standards/FinancialReporting/ed-
pdf-2014/dp_rate.pdf 

 
As stated in the IASB's press release, accompanying the Discussion Paper, the 
Discussion Paper describes a type of rate regulation that contains elements of both cost 
recovery and incentive approaches—this type of rate regulation is termed defined rate 
regulation. The Discussion Paper seeks comments on whether or not the distinguishing 
features of defined rate regulation, as identified by the IASB, sufficiently capture the 
type(s) of rate regulation that have the most significant financial effects. 
 
The Discussion Paper does not include any specific accounting proposals. Instead, it 
explores what information about rate-regulated activities is most useful to users of 
financial statements and outlines possible approaches (and the accompanying 
advantages and disadvantages) that the IASB could consider in deciding how best to 
report the financial effects of rate regulation. 
 
The Discussion Paper also seeks comments on whether the presentation and disclosure 
requirements of IFRS 14 Regulatory Deferral Accounts should form the basis of any 
future proposals that the IASB may develop as a result of feedback from this consultation. 
IFRS 14 was issued in January 2014 as a temporary measure until the IASB concludes 
this project. 
 
The FRSC invites your comments on the proposals. Comments should be supported by 
specific reasoning and should be submitted in written form. To allow your comments to be 
considered, in developing its response to the IASB, the FRSC requests your comments to 
be received by the Institute on or before 5 December 2014. 
 
Comments may be sent by mail, fax or e-mail to: 

 
Standard Setting Department 
Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants 
37th Floor, Wu Chung House 
213 Queen's Road East 
Wanchai, Hong Kong 

 
Fax number (+852) 2865 6776 
E-mail: commentletters@hkicpa.org.hk 

 
Comments will be acknowledged and may be made available for public review unless 
otherwise requested by the contributor. 
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